
Paw Print Press
Serving Itasca "The Big Little Town" since 1997

Itasca, Texas 76055 Vol. 2006 Issue #17 April 28, 2006

Bouldin Sworn in as New Council Member

 

At the April City Council Meeting, James Bouldin was sworn in to fill the seat left vacant when 
Mayor Kelley resigned and Mayor Pro Tem Dave Heald moved in to finish that term. 

 

 

HILCO Linemen Receive Statewide Award

Press Release

HILCO Linemen Todd Anderson, left, and Greg Sewell, right, receive a Life- Saving award from 
Loss Control Specialist Joe Snyder of Texas Electric Cooperative in Austin.

HILCO Second Class Linemen Todd Anderson and First Class Lineman Greg Sewell were 
honored at the Texas Electric Cooperative Safety and Loss Control conference in Austin. 
They received plaques recognizing their life-saving rescue last year when the linemen 
stopped to render aid at the scene of an accident. 

Continued on page 3.

 

Fifteen Head to Regional Track, One to Regional Tennis Competition

Reporter Caleb Mayberry

 

The Varsity girls and boys track team advanced seven boys and eight girls to the Regional 
meet that will be held April 28 and 29 at Tarleton State University. Only one Wampus Cat 
will represent Itasca in the Regional Tennis Meet on April 26 in Stephenville. 

Continued on page 5.

 

Harden Named to TABC All-Region Basketball Team

Reporter Caleb Mayberry

Tralyn Harden (holding the Area trophy) shined throughout the season for the Itasca 2006 Area 
Champs in basketball. He made plays from the three point line finishing the season with 130 
three’s. He averaged 23.2 points per game and four rebounds. He was a big factor in the Cats’ 
offense.

Because of his performance on the court, TABC (Texas Association of Basketball Coaches) 
named Tralyn Harden to the Boys’ All-Region Team. This prestigious award is awarded to 
deserving athletes in their region.

Tralyn is looking forward to next year and hopes to help the team advance even further in the playoffs. 
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Community News

Churches of Itasca

Bethlehem Missionary Baptist W. Spurgeon 687-2800

Central Baptist Church 401 E. Monroe 687-2343

Church of Christ 200 N. Aquilla 687-2774

First Baptist Church 107 S. Lamar 687-2783

First Presbyterian Church 106 N. Lamar 687-2243

First United Methodist Main & King St. 687-2475

Loveview Baptist Church FM 2959 East of I-35

Second Baptist Church 20 W. Marrion 687-2224

Shiloh Community Church 254-582-0487

St. John Missionary Baptist 506 S. Weaver 687-2821

3rd Day Worship Center 107 E. Adams 214 564-2185

Itasca Nursing Home Sunday - 10:00 a.m.

Everyone Welcome Monday Evening 6:00 p.m.

Come Join Us!

Come pray with us for our schools, our government, our country and any other requests that you may have. A prayer box will be 
available to drop your request in. If you can’t stay, we’ll pray for you.

Central Baptist Church, Itasca 

Every Wednesday – 12:05 -1:00 p.m.

Anyone who would like to see God move in our community! Questions call 254-582-8908 (Beverly)

If my people, who are called by my name, will humble themselves and pray and seek my face and turn from their wicked ways, then will 
I hear from heaven and will forgive their sin and will heal their land. Now my eyes will be open and my ears attentive to the prayers 
offered in this place. I have chosen and consecrated this temple so that my name may be there forever. My eyes and my heart will 
always be there. 2 Chronicles 7:14-16 

Presbyterian Church Game Night

The First Presbyterian Church of Itasca has a Game Night on the 3rd Tuesday evening of each month. Everyone is invited to join 
us! Bring a finger-food and a favorite game, if you like. If you don't play games, just come enjoy the food and fellowship! Join us 
May 16 at 6:00 in Barton Hall. Please join us!

Itasca Ministerial Alliance Meeting

May 13, 2006 9:00 a.m. 

First United Methodist Church

Itasca Vol. Fire Department Meetings

2nd Monday of Month Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m. 

3rd Monday of Month Fire Training - 7:00 p.m. 

Fire Station Downtown Itasca

All interested persons are welcomed!

Itasca Zoning Committee Meeting

2nd Monday of Month 5:30 p.m. 

Municipal Court Building 136 N. Hill St.

March Monthly Police Report

Arrests Cases Files

4 Felony 4 District Attorney

9 Misdemeanor 9 County Attorney

1 Juvenile 1 Juvenile Court

1 Other Agency

Total Calls for Service 81

Traffic Citations

398 - Moving 129 - Non-Moving 69 – Warning

Class "C" Citations

1 Public Intoxication

1 Disorderly Conduct

1 Minor in Possession/Consuming Alcohol

1 Possession of Drug Paraphernalia

City Ordinance Violations

1 Curfew

Fire Department March Report

Fire Call City County

Assist EMS 1 1

Grass/Brush 8

Motor Vehicle 4

Residence 2

Vehicle Fire 1 1

Other 3 1

Total 5 17

Total Calls 22 Year to Date Total Calls 64

Total Man Hours 89 hrs. 51 mins

6:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. – 11 6:00 p.m. – 6:00 a.m. - 11

Total mileage 228 Total members 18

Itasca ISD School Board Meeting

2nd Monday of Month 7:00 p.m. 

IISD Superintendent's Office 123 N. College St.

Itasca City Council Meeting

3rd Monday of the Month 6:00 p.m.

Municipal Court Building 136 N. Hill St.

All interested persons are welcomed!

Chamber of Commerce Meeting

Last Monday of Month 5:30 p.m. 

Farrow Room E. Main St.

All interested persons are welcomed!

Baylor Rural Health Clinic Hours

Monday 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Tuesday 10:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.

Wednesday 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.

Thursday 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Friday 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Closed from 12:00 noon – 1:00 p.m. for lunch.

If you have any questions call Gracie Faulkner, LVN at 254-687-2437
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Former IISD Student in 

 

Gymnastic Meet

Press Release

Chase Pennel, a former Itasca resident, recently competed in the District II Gymnastic Meet at Grapevine 
High School. Chase, a sophomore at Colleyville Heritage High School, tied for 1st in the Men's Floor Exercise 
and Men's Vault. He placed 10th in High Bar and Parallel Bars, and 7th in the Men's All-Around Competition.

Chase and his teammates CHHS Sophomore Michael Anderson and CHHS Sophomore, Stephen Simpson 
captured the 3rd place Men's Team Trophy.

He is pictured on the left with his teammate Michael Anderson, who placed in all events including 3rd in the Men's All-Around 
Competition. 

Chase is the grandson of Bill Hooks of Itasca and the late Barbara Hooks of Itasca.

HILCO Linemen Honored

Continued from page 1

The linemen were recognized for heroism in saving the life of Steve Wagler, Camp Director of Lakeview Camp and Conference 
Center near Maypearl. Wagler’s pickup had overturned on Hwy 157 between Maypearl and Venus last August just before the two 
passed by the accident scene. He was trapped in the vehicle, hanging upside down by the truck’s seatbelt that was cutting off his air 
supply.

Anderson cut him free of the seatbelt and Sewell kept his neck stabilized until an ambulance arrived with EMS personnel. The men 
later received a note from Wagler thanking them for "getting involved" in helping him and for not just saying, "let someone else 
help."

All cooperative personnel receive annual CPR and first aid training. HILCO Safety and Loss Control Supervisor Larry Farquhar 
said, "HILCO is proud that when lives are on the line, we have employees who can and will respond to help those in need. It is a 
testament to their training and their big hearts."

First Grader Does Her Part in 

"Race for the Cure"

Instead of riding her bike or jumping on the trampoline, Saturday, April 15, first grader Chandley Sargent 
spent the day in the Susan G. Komen Tarrant County Race for the Cure.

The event was held at Sundance Square in Ft. Worth. Chandley did the 5k/3.2 mile walk in 1 hour and 10 
minutes and raised more than twice her goal in donations. 

"When I am older, I would like to compete in the one-mile running event," Chandley said. "I want to see if I 
can beat the thousands of other runners."

"She is very competitive," her mother said. 

Chandley is the daughter of Kristi and Kyle Sargent. Chandley and her parents would like to thank everyone for their generous 
donations and support. She is the granddaughter of Daniel and Susan Bason and Mick and Sandy Sargent. Chandley’s website can 
be accessed by going to www.tarrantraceforthecure.org and clicking on "sponsor a participant," and then type in her name.

Hill County Retired School Personnel

Press Release

Each year Hill County Retired School Personnel members participate in the Hill County Relay for Life 
by making a group donation to the event. Shown above are Frieda Grigsby, Relay Co-Chair, and Linda 
Yeary, HCRSP member in charge of Community Service and Health Care. The group voted at the 
March meeting to purchase luminaries in recognition of each member who had personally experienced 
cancer and to also sponsor a turn around sign at the event. 

 

Hill County Genealogical Society Meeting

Press Release

"Resources for Locating Your Confederate Forebears" will be the topic when Peggy Fox speaks to the Hill County Genealogical 
Society Monday, May 1. 

Mrs. Fox, the former director of The Confederate Research Center at Hill College, is very knowledgeable about research and 
resources on Confederate records, and she is an interesting speaker. She is a member of The Hill Genealogical Society.

The group will meet at 6:30 p.m. at The Hill County Courthouse Annex meeting room, 126 South Covington Street in Hillsboro. 
Visitors are always welcome. 
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Senior Spotlight – Magen Middleton

Reporter & Cartoonist Gabrielle Rivera

"I have many memories, some funny and some sad, about my years in high school," 18-year-old 
Magen Middleton said. "The first to come to mind is being a goofy freshman, who made up 
nicknames for everyone, then playing softball with my team, being in band with all of the trombone 
guys, the band not making it to state, the last football game pep rally, eating at Jimmy's everyday 
my senior year, Nicole leaving her stuff at my house, goofing off with Sheree, mine and Jordan's 
procrastination, Chelsea's quirkiness, and Shawna's honesty." 

Magen has attended Itasca ISD since kindergarten. She is involved in many activities at school. 
This week she is in New York City with the band playing at Carnegie Hall. Magen is a drill sergeant and first chair trombone 
player in the band. She is a member of the UIL Journalism team, Science Club, secretary of the National Honor Society and vice 
president of the student council. School is hard this year, with all of the dual credit courses, but Magen's favorite classes are 
Journalism and A&P. Her favorite teachers are Mrs. Swilley, Mrs. Weatherly, and Mrs. Petrash. Magen is looking forward to 
graduation and attending the University of Texas at Arlington. 

"I plan to major in business and someday run my own business," Magen said. "My plans also include marriage and 3 children, but 
that is a someday plan." 

Like many of her classmates, Magen juggles school with many other tasks. She is currently employed at the GAP outlet in the 
Hillsboro Mall. In her little bit of spare time, Magen enjoys hanging out with her best friends and loved ones, eating at El 
Conquistador, sleeping, and watching movies. She also spends some of that spare time giving back to the community. Magen is a 
reporter for the Paw Print Press, an assistant teacher for Vacation Bible School and a Mission Teacher this year. She attends 
Central Baptist Church here in Itasca.

Magen Brittni Middleton is the daughter of Lee Middleton and Sandra Middleton, older sister to Garrett, 
15, who is currently a freshman at IHS, and 2 dogs, Lil'Bit and Chloe. 

"My mom and I are really close," Magen said. "I can tell her anything. My dad is really funny. My friends 
call him Lee Daddy. Friends are important and I always look for someone who I can poke fun at and they 

won’t take it seriously. My best friends are Choyce, Jordan, Nicole, and Sheree. My girls mean a whole lot 
to me. We've grown up together, and I'm not looking forward to us all going to different colleges. They are the best friends anyone 
could ask for, especially Choyce. He has made such a huge difference in my life. For the past two years, he has always been there 
for me. I love him so much and don't know what I would do without him." 

Magen’s few words of advice for underclassmen are, "Don't become too involved and let school take over your life, and don't 
worry about tomorrow, because tomorrow brings its own worries."

Board Sets 2007 County Fair Dates

Press Release The Reporter 

The Board of Directors of Hill County Ag Youth met recently in Hillsboro and set the dates for the 2007 Hill County Fair. The 
event will be held at the fairgrounds in Hillsboro Tuesday-Saturday, January 23-27. The home economics division registration day 
will be moved back a day from Wednesday to Tuesday. Judging will take place Wednesday, exhibits will be open to the public 
Thursday and items will be released Friday. The entry fee was also increased from $1 to $2 per item.

The livestock division will weigh in animals Wednesday with lambs, goats and hogs shown on Thursday. The day will conclude with 
the kids’ events. Friday shows will include chickens, rabbits, steers and heifers. The sale of chickens, rabbits and home economics 
items will be at 7 p.m. Friday in the exhibits building. The horse show will start things off Saturday, followed by the dairy show. 
The premium sale of steers, swine, sheep and goats will get underway at 1 p.m. in the show ring to cap off the fair. 

The board also approved several rule changes for both the home economics and livestock divisions. The top 75 percent of all 
livestock classes will still sell, but there will be no bump up in the sale order. Rabbit exhibitors will have the option to raise their 
own animals or purchase animals for the show. There will be a tag-in date, which will be established later, to certify rabbits that 
will be shown. The born-and-bred winners from steer and heifer shows will be determined based on their rankings in their original 
classes and not by a separate judge. A list of judges and alternates was also approved for the livestock division. A board planning 
meeting is expected to be held in June.
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Track, Tennis Regional Meets

Continued from page 1

Moving on to regional competition are Ashley Rucker- shot put, 800 meter relay, 1600 meter relay; Maria Worth- pole vault; Rikki 
Mason- pole vault alt., 800 meter relay; Danitra Marshall- long jump, 400 meter dash, 400 meter relay, 1600 meter relay; Ebonie 
Scott- long jump, 400 meter relay, 1600 meter relay; Caurtney Phillips- 400 meter relay, 100 meter dash, 800 meter relay; Cayce 
Mitchell- 800 meter relay; and Brittany DeSpain- 400 meter relay, 1600 meter relay.

The Lady Wampus Cat team finished second overall in the district meet, only a few points behind Rio Vista.

Boys advancing are Tralyn Harden- long jump, 400 meter relay, 800 meter relay; Sean Smith- 400 meter relay, 800 meter relay; 
Kendale Mayberry- 400 meter relay, 800 meter relay; Nick Worth- 400 meter relay; Alfred Cornelius- 100 meter dash, 800 meter 
relay; Javier Medina- 1600 meter run; and Caleb Mayberry- 300 meter hurdles.

At the district Tennis meet on April 5 and 6, only singles player Rachel Anderson earned the privilege of moving on to the Regional 
Meet. 

Placing for the JV boys was the doubles team of Nick Worth and Tim Baker. They finished as district runner up in doubles. 

  

 

 

 

Coaching the boys’ track team are Head Coach Brandon Greenhaw, Coach Jeffery Mayberry and Coach Kirby Basham. Girls’ 
track coaches are Head Coach Tonye Davis, Coach Stacey Mayberry and Coach Gerri Lawyer. Coach Greg Cranfill coached both 
the boys and girls for tennis. 

 

 

100 meter runners Caurtney Phillips, Tralyn Harden, Alfred Cornelius, 400 meter relay Phillips, Danitra Marshall, Brittany 
DeSpain, Ebonie Scott, shot put Ashley Rucker, and pole vault Marie Worth, 400 meter run Marshall. – 800 meter relay Cayce 
Mitchell, Rikki Mason, Rucker, Phillips, 1600 meter relay Scott, Marshall, DeSpain, Rucker, long jump Harden, Scott, Marshall, 
1600 meter run Javier Medina.  400 meter relay Kendale Mayberry, Harden, Nick Worth, Sean Smith, 800 meter relay Mayberry, 
Harden, Cornelius, Smith, 300 meter hurdles Caleb Mayberry, singles tennis Rachel Anderson. 
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Jean Files for Re-Election

Press Release

Rex Jean, a life long resident of Itasca, has filed for reelection to the 
Itasca School Board. Jean is a graduate of Itasca High School. He is 
married to Pam Williams Jean and has two children, Jeff and Lindsey, 
both graduates of Itasca High School.

Rex was elected to the Itasca ISD Board in May of 1990 and served as 
board president from 1993 to 2000. Rex is a deacon of the Central 
Baptist Church and is one of the owners and operators of Waco 
Stockyards.

As a board member, Rex has been instrumental in many facility 
additions and improvements. Some include construction of the Special 
Events Center, The Wilson Library and Technology Center and the 

Middle School with later additions.

Also, the renovation of existing structures such as the cafeteria, band hall, high school roof, transportation facilities, and 
classrooms have come about during his time on the board.

Rex has been actively involved in the planning and building of the baseball/softball parks and also in the renovation of the football 
field/track and parking lots.

Another project during his tenure has been the restoration of the Itasca Railroad Museum.

During his years on the board, many academic and extracurricular programs have been added or expanded. The district has been 
rated by the Texas Education Agency as recognized and exemplary. "I am very proud of our school system," stated Mr. Jean, "and 
I would appreciate your continued support as I seek reelection."

Itasca Cinco de Mayo - Baby Contest

11:00 A.M. - May 6, 2006

Age categories: (please circle age category)

0 – 12 months 12-24 months 24 – 36 months

Name of child______________________________

Age of child as of May 6 - __ Birthdate ________

Name of parents_____________________

Phone number_______________

We accept entries until 5pm on Friday, May 5, 2006. Please mail entry form and $5.00 entry fee to:

Baby Contest c/o Itasca Cinco De Mayo

P.O. Box 345 Itasca, TX 76055

Retired Educators Concerned over 

Legislation on New Retirees

Press Release

At their March 15 meeting, Hill County Retired School Personnel members expressed concern that present educators considering 
retirement be aware of available information. The 79th Texas Legislature, Regular Session has enacted laws that will affect some 
TRS members and retirees. While some legislation will not affect present workers who are "grandfathered into the system," other 
new regulations will affect everyone, especially those who plan to return to work in the public schools after retirement.

The Teacher Retirement System will conduct a retirement seminar in Waco at the Region 12 Service Center on April 20 from 5:30 
to 8:30 p.m. Interested persons can register online for the seminar at http://www.trs.state.tx.us or they can call the Service Center 
at 1-254-297-1212.

This TRS website offers information about many topics including steps to planning retirement and information about the various 
TRS Care health plans. Online videos are available to explain the retirement planning process and an updated Retirement 
Estimate Calculator may be used to determine the retiree's annuity amount. Also available is a summary of the 79th Session 
Legislation regarding Texas Teacher Retirement.

Members can also call the TRS state office at 1-800-223-8778 to request a retirement packet or to ask questions about the process.

HCRSP members invite retiring teachers to visit the Texas Retired Teachers Association website at www.trta.org or to call the 
state office at 1-800-880-1650. Helpful information can be found about benefits that become available to retirees who join TRTA. 
Local President Don Ford can be reached at 694-6790 and the group cordially invites any educators who are free to attend their 
next meeting on May 17 at 11:30 a.m. at the Vara Martin Daniels Center, Hill College Campus.

40-YEAR REUNION

The class of 1966 is having its 40-year class reunion on June 10, 2006. They would be happy to have classes from 1960 to 1969 come 
join them. 

Saturday, June 10, 2006 Lone Star Café (close to mall)

100 Dynasty Drive - Hillsboro, Texas

5:00 PM – 1:00 AM (Come and go as you like)

This restaurant has food, bar access, and, most importantly, a room just for all of us. If you have any questions, contact:

Janice (Westberry) Goodman - Wk: 254-582-0080

Myra (Boyd) Davenport-Home - 817-295-2804

Veralyn (Davis) Crawford-Home - 864-287-7750

Marie (Schaefer) Whitson – Home – 281-495-3426

mswhitsin@sbcglobal.net

Check out the event’s website: www.itascaspecialgettogether2006.myevent.com
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January Itasca City Council Meeting

The Itasca City Council met in a regular session on Monday, January 23, 2006 at 136 N. Hill, Itasca, Texas. Mayor Brian Kelley 
called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Council members present were: Susie Davis, Dave Heald, John Laird and Harvey Wilson. 
Steve Solis was absent. Maurice Williams gave the invocation.

Motions were made and passed unanimously to accept the minutes of the December 19, 2005 meeting and to approve payment of 
the bills. Becky Harvey gave a monthly report for the Volunteer Fire Department. David Bowman, in his report for the Water/
Sewer Operations said that there had been some electrical problems at the waste water treatment plant and that he would check 
into applying for a permit to get the sewer set-up to provide water for the gas wells that are being drilled in the area with treated 
sewer plant water and he would check on what to charge for the water. Maurice Williams gave the Zoning Committee report and 
presented two (2) permit applications that were denied by the Zoning Committee. Denied were applications for a storage building 
to be placed on a lot that did not have enough space at 206 N. Aquilla and an application to place two (2) houses on lots at 309 
Front Street that were too small. The applicant addressed the Council and requested them to approve the permit application. He 
explained there had been a house on those lots before but the Zoning Ordinance states there should be more square feet per lot to 
locate a house on a lot. The Council agreed to call a meeting to be held on Friday, January 27, 2006 at 12:00 p.m. to consider his 
application for approval. Then the Council requested the Zoning Committee to submit any recommendation to amend the Zoning 
Ordinance. Police Officer Veronica Lidster explained the monthly Police Activity report. Felicia Mayberry explained the report of 
the Office of Code Enforcement. 

Greer Yeldell of Witherspoon, Yeldell & Wilson accounting firm presented, reviewed and explained the FY 2005 Annual Financial 
Audit. The Council approved and accepted the report.

The third reading of Ordinance #012306 amending the City of Itasca Code of Ordinances Chapter 5, Junked Vehicle, Section 1 
Definitions, Section 3 Authority to Abate Nuisance: Procedures, Section 4 Notice, and Section 5 Hearing was read by the City 
Secretary. A motion to approve and adopt Ordinance #012306 was made and passed.

The City Administrator made an update regarding the dumpsters behind City Hall. He explained that HILCO would contact the 
City when they put a lock on their dumpster and then the City’s dumpster will be moved.

The Council entered executive session at 6:35 p.m. and announced that a closed meeting will take place pursuant to Section 551.074 
of the Texas Government Code to discuss personnel matters regarding Associate Municipal Judge. Open session resumed at 6:50 p.
m. and Dave Heald was appointed Associate Municipal Judge

Applications submitted for the appointed of two (2) Planning and Zoning Committee Members and three (3) Substandard Building 
Committee Members were discussed. Bettye Lewis was appointed to the Planning and Zoning Committee and Dean P. Bennett and 
William (Bill) Lewis to the Substandard Building Committee There was one (1) vacant seat on each committee and Gloria Deming-
Anderson volunteered to fill the vacant seat on the Planning and Zoning Committee. A motion was made and passed to accept and 
appoint Ms. Deming-Anderson. The Council agreed to run an ad in the newspaper for applications to fill the remaining vacant seat 
on the Substandard Building Committee.

The meeting was open for general Mayor, Council and City Administrator discussion and reports. Susie Davis thanked Barbara 
Petrash and the Paw Print Press for all their hard work. The meeting adjourned at 7:00 pm.

Called City Council Meeting January 27, 2006

The Itasca City Council met in a called session on Friday, January 27, 2006 at 136 N. Hill, Itasca, Texas. Mayor Brian Kelley called 
the meeting to order at 12:05 p.m. Present were Susie Davis, Dave Heald, John Laird and Harvey Wilson. Steve Solis was absent.

The request for the placement of homes on property located at 309 S. Front, Itasca OT Block 14 Lots 4-6 was discussed. A motion 
was made and passed to approve the request. The meeting adjourned at 12:10 p.m.

Itasca Garden Club Annual 

Flower Show

"Itasca Blooms"

Thursday, April 27 Farrow Room 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. 

Everyone invited for punch, cookies and enjoyment of the beautiful arrangements.

Itasca FFA Vaccination Clinic

Ag Building Saturday, April 29

9 a.m. until 12 noon

Rabies vaccination $10

Other vaccination available

More information, call 687-2922 ext. 119
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February Itasca City Council Meeting

The Itasca City Council met in a regular session on Monday, February 20, 2006 at 136 N. Hill, Itasca, Texas. Mayor Brian Kelley 
called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Council members present were: Susie Davis, Dave Heald, John Laird, Harvey Wilson and 
Steve Solis. Bettye Lewis gave the invocation.

Motions were made and passed to accept minutes of the January 23 and 27, 2006 meetings and approve payment of bills. Becky 
Harvey explained the Itasca Fire Department Monthly Activity Report for January 2006. David Bowman reported on the Water 
and Sewer Operations. He expressed concerns regarding water that is being used for the drilling of gas wells when the Aquifer is 
dropping and the possibility of contaminating the water. He believes there will be water problems in the future. Barbara Petrash 
gave the Zoning Committee report. The Council was informed that the committee elected Matt Fehnel as Chairman and Bettye 
Lewis as the Vice Chairman. Approved permit applications included a new commercial building to be located on FM 66, a new 
residential brick/swimming pool on property describe as Browder Blk. 39 Lots 5-8 with recommendation for a Specific Use Permit 
to be approved by the Council for a swimming pool, a fence at 900 S. Hill, a storage building at 408 S. College, a fence at 702 Mill 
St. and a new addition/remodel for the IISD located at Wampus Cat Dr. An application was denied for a new frame house to be 
located at 712 Mill St. for lack of space. The Committee recommended that the Council approve the application with the 
understanding that the existing home would be torn down to meet the required lot area. Police Chief John Griscavage explained 
the monthly police report and Felicia Mayberry gave the monthly report from the Office of Code Enforcement.

A request for the placement of a Jim Walter Home on property described as Green Acres MB Lot 9 & 9A was discussed. A motion 
was made and passed to accept the permit application with the understanding that the existing home would be torn down within 
forty-five (45) days after they move in the Jim Walter Home. 

James Bouldin on behalf of the Itasca Cinco-De-Mayo Committee requested the 100 W. block of Main Street be closed for the 
annual celebration on May 6, 2006. Resolution #22006-1 for the request was approved unanimously. The reading of Ordinance # 
22006-2 amending the City of Itasca Code of Ordinances Chapter 6, Building Code, Section 6-16 Adopted and an Effective Date 
was read by the City Secretary. A motion to approve and adopt was made and passed waiving the second and third reading. 
Ordinance #22006-3 amending the City of Itasca Code of Ordinance titled Junked Vehicle Ordinance that was passed and 
approved March 11, 1996 which replace Chapter 11 of the City Code of Ordinances, amending Chapter 11, Junked Vehicles, 
Section 1 Definitions, Section 3 Authority to Abate Nuisance and Procedure, Section 4 Notice, Section 5 Hearing, and Section 8 
Publication: and, further to void the Junked Vehicle Ordinance #012306 was discussed. A motion to waive first reading and adopt 
as correct chapter was made and passed unanimously. A motion was made and passed to table discussion regarding the draft copy 
of the City of Itasca Personnel Policies and Procedures Manual. An executive session was called at 6:35 p.m. and announced that a 
closed meeting will take place pursuant to Section 551.072 of the Texas Government Code to discuss deliberation on Real Property 
regarding the lease of property with Emergency Service District #2 (ESD #2). Open session resumed at 6:50 p.m. and a motion was 
made and passed to give City Administrator authority to negotiate the lease of property, 902 Mill Street, with Emergency Service 
District #2 (ESD #2).

In an open discussion and reports period, a question came up concerning the Sanford Building. It was reported that Rev. Diggs was 
tearing down the building. The meeting adjourned at 7:00 pm.

For Sale

2 wheel trailer for farm use $100

Riding lawn mower - needs switch/$100

Easy start Snapper Riding Mower - $250

Rear end of small pick-up - $20

2 – 4x8 boards & used 2x4 - $30

2 push mowers - $25

Gas weed-eater - does not run $10

Several riding mowers & 1 edger - $10

254-687-2345 - 105 Beard St. Itasca

House for Rent (Mobile Home)

2 bedrooms /1 bath Fully Furnished

In Itasca $450 903-390-0021

Public Notice

The Substandard Building Commission of the City of Itasca will hold a public hearing at the Council Chambers, 136 North Hill, 
Itasca, Texas on Tuesday, May 2, 2006 at 8:00 a.m. to act on the following substandard building:

507 E. Adams, Browder Block 14 Lot 5 and 6A, owned by Michael D. Malone. Building in danger of collapse due to dilapidation, 
deterioration, decay and structural inadequacy and constitutes a fire hazard.

Felicia Mayberry, Office of Code Enforcement

Rotarians Establish Memorial

The Itasca Rotary Club has set up a memorial in honor of Ralph Bailey, Chester Baker and Harold Fehnel. The funds will be used 
to purchase new tables for the Rotary Room. If you would like to give, please make your check out to Itasca Rotary Club with a 
memo about the memorial.
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Do You Remember When . . . ? Going Barefoot 

Columnist Carl Sweeney

 

Warm weather has arrived and this brings to mind one of our American traditions that seems to be on the 
way out. That is going barefoot. We looked forward eagerly to the first warm days we were allowed to pull 
off our shoes; however, with some mixed emotions for we knew it was a pleasure to shed our shoes, but we 

knew we would undergo some discomfort until or feet became tough and brown, like the soles of our shoes. 

Most of us shed our J.C Penney brogans at the first hint of spring, and didn’t put them on again until cool weather, or going back 
to school in the fall, which was the middle of September. Of course we had shoes to wear to church on Sunday, and at the two-week 
revivals we had in the summer. I never remember having more than two pairs of shoes at one time, those for school and church, 
and another for work, when it was cool, or when the ground was too hot. 

I remember the "Sunday" shoes cost $1.98 back then, and usually had an inner sole of cardboard. 

There were hazards connected to going barefoot, but then we thought the pleasure offset the pain 
connected with the hazards. A stumped toe, as we remember, was one of the most painful things known to 
man, at least we thought so at the time. There seemed to be nothing to compare to stumping your toe 
while running at full speed trying to be the first one to reach the swimming hole. If you remember, the last 

one there was a "rotten egg!" It seemed that almost always the toe that you stumped was the big one. It swelled to twice its normal 
size, it throbbed and bled around the nail, and if injured enough, the nail later came off. It seemed to hurt worse too, if you were 
sent to the pasture to bring back the cows, after returning from the swimming hole.

One of the biggest hazards of going barefoot was the "stickers." The term covered sand burrs, grass burrs, thorns, and others. 
There was an old saying that if you ran real fast through the burr patch, you would not get sticker, which never worked for me. 
There was the sand burr, which was the least lethal of the burr family, then the grass burr, and the goat head that was found in the 
Hill Country. The heel burr was the granddaddy of them all. It was a large black burr, almost as large as a marble, and when we 
stepped on that bugger, we knew it was no ordinary burr. The parents said that if you pulled it out real fast, it would not hurt as 
much. That worked about like the saying, "if you hold your breath a wasp or a bee will not sting you."

Another saying we kids used that lived on the "mountain" east of Itasca was, "our feet were so tough we knocked sparks from the 
white rocks while running across them."

Despite all the hazards mishaps and such, going barefoot did have some special pleasures, such as the feel of cool mud oozing up 
between our toes down at the old fishing hole after walking across the hot ground. Also, burrowing your feet in the cool sand while 
hoeing cotton, corn, or peanuts. Another plus to going barefoot was a matter of economics. We did not wear out as many shoes. It 
also put all the kids on the same level, and no one suspected you might be too poor to afford many shoes.

Mesa Rica Mexican Restaurant

109 W. Main Street

(254) 687-9915

Owned & Operated by Arturo & Rosa Loredo

Mon.-Fri. 9 a.m.-2p.m. 5p.m.-9p.m.

Saturday & Sunday Closed

Lunch Specials Available 11a.m.-2p.m.

$3.99 for Students and School Employees

Bring proof of attendance (hall pass)

For Sale 

1965 Mustang - restomod

Twilight Turquoise w/black stripes

5000 miles on new motor

Home – 254-687-2566 cell 254-733-3271

Ask for Kyle

Fleas & Tiques

Come by and see our new items. 

We have costume jewelry & Avon products.

Lots more items – Come by & see!

Sally Panting – Co-manager

For Sale

1998 Ford Explorer – Eddie Bauer 

Black & Silver 4 wheel Drive 

Good condition – High highway miles

$4,500 see at 405 N. King St. or call 687-2395

FOR SALE

Factory rims, caps, lug nuts

set of 4. fits Chevy. 6 lug

$150.00 call 687-2467
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Wampus Cat of the Week

 

"High Point Winner at District Track"

At the district track meet, Danitra Marshall, who has advanced to Regionals in the 400 meter, 
long jump, sprint relay, and mile relay, received high point individual for her success at the track 
meet. She has performed well throughout the track season, and hopes to take her success to the 
State meet in Austin. 

On Friday, April 21, the Wampus Cat Track team competed in the Regional Qualifiers meet in 
Glen Rose. This is an opportunity for athletes to compete against 1-A through 5-A athletes. 
Danitra brought home two first place medals, one in the long jump and one in the 400-meter dash. 

"Special of the Week"

OIL & FILTER CHANGE

includes up to 5 quarts of oil and filter

$23.95

(plus tax and disposal fee)

(diesel engine not applicable)

Lloyd Ford – Proud Supporter of the Wampus Cats
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Honor Someone by Purchasing a Luminaria

Help support the goals of the American Cancer Society and remember or honor a 
loved one by donating a luminaria candle. The candles will be lit in a special 

ceremony during the annual Relay for Life. A special ceremony will take place at 10 p.m. on May 19, 2006 at Itasca’s Patton Field 
to recognize these individuals. Those who donate candles are invited to attend this special event to see their donation come to life.

Proceeds from the luminaria sales will benefit the American Cancer Society, which is dedicated to eliminating and preventing 
cancer through research, education, advocacy, and service.

For more information call Lea Sanders at (254) 874-5517. To purchase a luminaria complete the bottom of this form and send it to 
the address indicated. 

Luminaria order Form

Relay for Life of Hill County

Friday, May 19- Saturday, May 20, 2006

Patton Field, Itasca

Please Print

Your Name: ____________________________________

Address: _______________________________________

City: _______________ State: _______ Zip: _________

Phone #: _______________________________________

In Memory of: __________________________________

(Someone who lost his or her battle with cancer) Or 

In Honor of: ___________________________________

(Someone who is a cancer survivor)

Total Contribution Enclosed: $ ___________________

(Suggested minimum $5.00 donation per luminaria)

Please make check payable to:

The American Cancer Society

Your Donation is Tax Deductible

Please mail your completed form and contribution to:

Lea Sanders, 295 FM 3049, Blum, TX 76627

Questions? Call 254-874-5517

Asking for Bids

Have a single-wide mobile home structure that needs to be torn down and the area cleared in Files Valley. 

Call to make an appointment to see the job or to submit a bid – 682-552-5483

Cinco de Mayo Parade

Saturday, MAY 6

Come join in the fun! 

Line-up - 7:30-8:00 a.m. 

(In front of the Itasca Elementary School)

Parade judging is 8:30-8:50 a.m.

Parade will begin at 9:00 a.m.

Parade will start on Files Street, turn on Main Street and continue down to South Hill Street and around to Adams Street and end 
up at the park.

You do not have to pre-register entries - Just show up between 7:30 - 8:00 a.m. for line-up. Everyone is welcome! For more info, 
call Sue Rivera/Cinco De Mayo Parade Chairperson @ 687-2731 or 817-271-2327.

Let’s start the Cinco de Mayo Celebration…with a wonderful parade!

Riders of mini scooters & pocket rockets in the parade must shut them down as soon as the 
parade is over or tickets will be issued!

Chamber of Commerce Barbeque Cook-Off Local Challenge

The Itasca Chamber of Commerce will hold its annual barbeque cook-off on June 24. This year the Chamber is urging all 
businesses, organizations and families to sponsor a cooker to compete in a local competition. The entry fee to compete in all four 
categories (brisket, pork ribs, chicken & pinto beans) is only $85. You can use a regular size grill – no special equipment is 
necessary.

A little local competition is healthy. The Paw Print Press team believes that its secret barbeque grill master can out cook all other 
IISD groups. They are waiting to hear from any and all challengers. 

Blown-In Attic Insulation

The Way Knott to Pay High Energy Bills 

Call Us For A Free Attic Consultation 

Knott Insulation Incorporated

www.knottinsulation.com - (972) 872-0761

FOR SALE

Factory rims, caps, lug nuts - set of 4. fits Chevy. 6 lug - $150.00 call 687-2467
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MAY MENU 

(1) 3 lbs. Boneless/Skinless Chicken (1) 14 oz. Ketchup

(1) 24 oz. Boneless Pork Roast (1) Corn Muffin Mix

(1) 5 lb. Chicken Leg Quarters 7.5 oz. Mac & Cheese

(4) 4 oz. Bacon-Wrapped Beef Filets 2 lb. French Fries

(1) 16 oz. Buffalo Chicken Bites 16 oz. Peas & Carrots

(1) 12 oz. All Meat Hot Dogs 16 oz. Mixed Vegetables

(10) 4 oz. Beef Burritos (1) 2 lbs. Onions

(1) 15 oz. Marie Callender’s Soup (1) Dozen Eggs

(1) Dessert Item 

There may be substitutions

ALL THIS FOR THE LOW COST OF JUST 

$25.00

**We accept the Lone Star Card**

**One or more specials available only with the purchase of a regular unit**

MAY SPECIAL #1

Combo Box $18.00

8 - 4-oz. Bacon-Wrapped Pork Filets &

4 - 8-oz. T Bone Steaks

MAY SPECIAL #2



1 - 10 lb. Breaded Chicken Tenders

$16.00

Order Dates – Tuesday, May 2 from 8:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. & Thursday, May 4 from 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. in the church fellowship 
hall (side entrance of the church behind the bank).

Distribution Date – Saturday, May 20 from 10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. only. Pick up at the church. You can order and pay for the next 
month at that time if you would like to. Please return boxes.

**Orders are non-refundable. Orders not picked up will be donated. **

Looking for Itasca Contacts

My name is James Warde; I played for the Itasca Wampus Cats in the early 70's while I was in the Presbyterian Children’s Home. 
I am trying to locate old friends from Itasca and was hoping the Itasca newspaper would allow me to run an ad trying to find 
school mates. I am in Chico, E-mail address is jamwrd@chiconet.com

Attention Itasca Wampus Cats - Classes 1960 - 1969

Exciting news! We are having a reunion! We have planned a wonderful get together for this summer in Hillsboro. This party will 
not take the place of any parties that may be planned for your class at Homecoming this fall. Time is really going by fast! There are 
only a few more weeks before REUNION TIME! Mark your calendars.

DATE: June 10, 2006

TIME: 5:00 pm - 1:00 am (Come and go as you like)

PLACE: Lone Star Café, 100 Dynasty Drive, Hillsboro

254-582-2030

Note: This restaurant has food, bar access, and most importantly, a room just for all of us. PLEASE COME and JOIN US. We 
would love to see each and every one of you. A special web site has been set up for this occasion, be sure to log on to enjoy and 
participate. www.ItascaSpecialGetTogether2006.myevent.com You can RSVP, sign the guest book, post messages and more. If you 
have any questions, please contact one of the following:

Marie (Schaefer) Whitson @

mswhitson@sbcglobal.net or 281-495-3426

Veralyn (Davis) Crawford @

jorge1282001@yahoo.com or 864-287-7750

Janice (Westberry) Goodman @ Wk: 254-582-0080

Myra (Boyd) Davenport @ Home: 817-295-2804

Looking forward to seeing all of you for a great time of reminiscing, renewing friendships, and making new memories.

Itasca Cinco de Mayo Baby Contest

11:00 A.M. May 6, 2006

Age categories: (please circle age category)

0 – 12 months 12-24 months 24 – 36 months

Name of child______________________

Age of child as of May 6 _____ Birth date ________

Name of parents_____________________________

Phone number_____________________________

All entries need to be accompanied with a $5.00 entry fee. Judging will begin at 11:00 am on Saturday, May 6th by age group. 
Entry will not be valid unless this form is filled out. We will take entries up until 5pm on Friday, May 5, 2006. Please contact 
Frances at 254-580-8276 if you have any questions.

Please mail entry form and $5.00 entry fee to:

Baby Contest c/o Itasca Cinco de Mayo

P.O. Box 345, Itasca, TX 76055
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General Election to Elect Two School Board Trustees

Early voting by personal appearance will be conducted each weekday at: 

Itasca ISD Administration Office, 

123 N College, Itasca, TX

Between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. beginning May 1, 2006 - ending May 9, 2006.

Applications for ballot by mail shall be mailed to:

Norma Merkel, Early Voting Clerk

123 N College, Itasca, TX 76055

Applications for ballots by mail must be received no later than the close of business on May 5, 2006.

GENERAL ELECTION

(ELECCION GENERAL)

ITASCA INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

(DISTRITO ESCOLAR INDEPENDIENTE DE ITASCA)

MAY 13, 2006

(13 de mayo de 2006)

OFFICIAL BALLOT

(BOLETA OFICIAL)

 

INSTRUCTION NOTE:

Vote for the candidate(s) of your choice by placing an "X" in the square beside the candidate’s name.

(Nota De Instrucción:

Vote po el candidato(s) de su preferencia marcando con una "X" el cuadro al lado del nombre del candidato.)

 

School Board Trustee

(Regente de la Junta Escolar)

Vote for none, one or two

(Vote por ninguno, uno or dos)

Burney Baskett

Felicia Coleman

Paula Solis

Rex Jean

Laura Burt 

Susan E. Bason

 

The Hillsboro Area Chamber of Commerce Presents

Willie Nelson & Family

July 3 Picnic

At Carl’s Corner

The first 5,000 tickets sold benefit the Hill County Fire Departments.

Tickets on sale now! - $35.00

Performers include:

Asleep at the Wheel Del Castillo

Geezinslaw Brothers Pauline Reese

Ray Price Willie Nelson

More acts to come!

For ticket information call:

The Itasca Fire Department

254-687-2588 or 254-337-0318 

or any member of the Itasca Fire Department

Were You Unable to Attend the Benefit Dance for Becky Prescott?

Becky Prescott has been diagnosed with leukemia. On Saturday, March 18, Cinco de Mayo held a dance to help with medical 
expenses. 

If you were unable to attend but would to contribute to the fund, you may do so by mailing your donations to Cinco de Mayo, P O 
Box 345, Itasca, TX 76055 or Diane Price, 403 N. King St., Itasca, TX 76055. 

You may also deposit your donation directly into the Becky Prescott Fund at the Citizens State Bank in Itasca. 

All donations will be appreciated.

To Elect Susan Bason

For Itasca ISD School Board Trustee

May 13, 2006

Rotarians Establish Memorial

Press Release

The Itasca Rotary Club has set up a memorial in honor of Ralph Bailey, Chester Baker and Harold Fehnel. The funds will be used 
to purchase new tables for the Rotary Room. 

If you would like to give, please make your check out to Itasca Rotary Club with a memo about the memorial.
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